Board of Education Meeting, School District of Oakfield
Town of Oakfield Hall
January 24, 2011
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MEETING CALLED TO ORDER BY PRESIDENT
President Panzer called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.  Roll was taken and is recorded above. 

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON MINUTES

Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mrs. Murphy-Steinke, moved to approve the minutes of the January 10, 2011 school board meeting with an amendment as follows:

UPDATE ON CURRICULUM & INSTRUCTION POSITION – Molly Liebelt was approved for the Curriculum & Instruction position for an additional eight hours per week to begin the second semester of the 2010-2011 school year.

 Motion carried: 7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

DISCUSSION ON FINANCIAL REPORT

Interim Superintendent/Principal McMurry presented the financial report for January 24, 2011. The report is filed with the clerk.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON WARRANTS


Mr. Kraft, seconded by Mrs. Kottke, moved to approve the warrants through January 24, 2011 as presented. Motion carried: 7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

OLD BUSINESS

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON A BAND TRIP 2012 REQUEST

Following a presentation by Mrs. Mohr, Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mr. Nyhuis, moved to approve the high school band students to take a band tour to Chicago or the Twin Cities in the spring of 2012. Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
SPECIAL EDUCATION PRESENTATION


Interim Superintendent/Principal McMurry introduced Linda Pierron, Oakfield School District Special Education Director. 
Mrs. Pierron shared information on the ABC’s of IEPs and our special education program, providing statistics and projections for the 2010-2011 and 2011-2012 school years.  She also shared new program ideas to try and help students get the help they need to prevent them from being labeled.
DISCUSSION ON LEGISLATIVE ISSUES
Interim Superintendent/Principal McMurry reviewed current legislative issues including a new legislature and a new direction, state finances, job creations, redrawing of state and congressional legislative boundaries, and new education committee appointments.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON LETTER TO STATE LEGISLATORS
Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to approve a letter to Governor Walker on behalf of the school board, as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON TECHNOLOGY PLAN
Mr. Nyhuis shared recommendations to move forward with the technology committee’s technology plan.  Phase one is to begin the fourth quarter of this school year.  Three teachers will pilot the use of netbooks in their classroom.  Mr. Dercks, seconded by Mrs. Kottke, moved to approve the Technology Pilot Program Implementation Plan for the fourth quarter 2010-2011 as presented. Administration was asked to present the final purchase/lease cost to the board for approval.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON SCHOOL SUPPLIES

Mr. Kraft, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to approve the school supply proposal as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON SAFETY PLAN

Mrs. Patterson, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to approve the safety plan proposal with Gappa Security Solutions, LLC as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
Mr. Dercks, seconded by Mr. Nyhuis, moved to approve the purchase of clocks as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON 2009-2010 FINANCIAL AUDIT REPORT
Mr. Dercks, seconded by Mrs. Patterson, moved to approve the 2009-2010 financial audit report from Huberty & Associates as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent
UPDATE ON ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL/DISTRICT ADMINISTRATOR SEARCH
Mr. Dercks noted there will be six candidates interviewed on February 5, 2011 for the elementary principal/district administrator position.

NEW BUSINESS

UPDATE ON PLAYGROUND TURF
Interim Superintendent/Principal McMurry is pursuing getting the playground at the elementary school certified for documentation.
REPORT FROM WASB CONVENTION
Mr. Nyhuis reviewed the voting outcome on the resolutions presented at the WASB Delegate Assembly. Interim Superintendent/Principal McMurry, Mrs. Patterson, and Mrs. Murphy-Steinke also shared highlights from various sessions they attended at the convention. 
CESA 6 RPORT


President Panzer reported on his attendance at the CESA 6 meeting focusing on the Next Generation Learning and GREAT (Growing & Reaching Excellence As a Team).  They are looking ahead for ways to deal with the ever-changing world. Other topics discussed included online education in technology, information on state funding, and possible changes in negotiating contracts.
ADMINISTRATORS REPORTS
Jenna Marcoe reported eight students attended the Dorian Music Festival. After a day of rehearsals they sang in a concert with 1200 students.  Winter sports are going well for all teams.  The Conference Forensics Meet will be on February 7, 2011, the winterfest dance will take place on Saturday, February 5, 2011, and five students will have the honor to job shadow Senator Hopper.


Principal Mastin reported he has received complimentary phone calls on our Project Grill that was displayed at the WASB Convention.  He also commented that one third of the students qualified for exemption on their semester finals and he shared the recommendations for the realignment of the Trailways Conference for next year.  


Mrs. Klassy shared graduation requirement changes are being reviewed for the 2011-2012 school year along with the number of study halls allowed.  These items will be discussed and voted on at the next board meeting.  

Interim Superintendent/Principal McMurry shared the positive feedback he has received on the Project Grill that was built by students at the Jr/Sr High School and displayed at the WASB convention.  The Elementary School had an assembly on “Children Practicing Respect”, with respect being the theme of the month.
MEETINGS

Next regular School Board meeting 2/14/11, Oakfield Elementary School Library, 5:00 p.m.; School Board meeting 2/1/2011, Interim Superintendent position, Oakfield Elementary School Library, 5:00 p.m.; Interviews for superintendent/elementary principal position 2/5/11, Oakfield Elementary 9:00 a.m.

ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA

Discussion/action on graduation requirements for 2011-2012 school year

Discussion/action on number of study halls allowed

Technology plan update

Newsletter update

Co-curricular committee update

ADJOURN TO EXECUTIVE SESSION UNDER SS 19.85(1)(c) TO CONSIDER SUPERINTENDENT/ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL POSITION
Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to adjourn at 7:45 p.m. to Executive Session under SS 19.85(1)(c) to consider superintendent/elementary principal position.  Motion carried on a roll call vote:  Ayes – Nyhuis, Patterson, Murphy-Steinke, Dercks, Kottke, Kraft, and Panzer. Noes – none. Absent – none.
Respectfully submitted – Jackie Hungerford, Board Secretary
